
NOTICE OF HEARING 

 
This letter is to serve as a notice of hearing of the City of Mangum Planning and Zoning Board to 

take place on December 3rd, 2019 at 5:30. 

 

At this meeting the Planning and Zoning Board will discuss proposed additions to the authorized 

use of the U-2 (Commercial Zone) and U-3 (Industrial Zone).  Specifically, with regards to 

Commercial Dispensary, Processing, And Growing activities associated with the Oklahoma Medical 

Marijuana and Patient Protection Act of 2019.  As proposed by Ordinance No. 460, the City of 

Mangum intends to ADD Commercial Dispensary operations to Zones U-2 and U-3, ADD 

Commercial Processing and Growing Operations to Zone U-3 of the Municipal Code of Ordinances 

(Zoning Code).  A map of existing zones is available to be viewed at City Hall during regular 

business hours.  

 

Any protest to the zoning amendment must be submitted in writing at least three (3) days prior to 

the public hearing by at least 20% of the owners in the area of the lots included in the proposed 

change or 50% of owners within a 300 foot radius of the exterior boundaries of the territory 

included in the proposed change 

 

This notice is required in accordance with Oklahoma State Statues, the City of Mangum Charter, 

and Municipal Code of Ordinances.  

 

 

Duly filed and posted at 11:30 a.m. on the 13th day of November, 2019, by the City Clerk. 

 

_________________________________ 

Billie Chilson, City Clerk 

 

 

 
 
 
 
Mailed to all utility customers on 11-13-19 


